
 

 
 
 
 
 
28 March 2014 
            
Newsletter No 26 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

Thought for the Week 
“Honour your father and your mother, so that you may live long 

 in the land the LORD your GOD is giving you.” 
                                       

Mothers Day Assembly 
Well done to all the children in 1C, this mornings Mothers Day Assembly was lovely.  The children 
and staff worked really hard to make it a wonderful occasion. Thank you for sharing your children‟s 
talents with us so that we can nurture them.  Well done to Miss Cammish and all the other staff who 
supported her. I hope you all have a lovely Mothers Day on Sunday. 
 
Easter Church Service 
Our Easter Church Service will take place on Friday 11 April 2014 at St Mary‟s Church. The service 
will start at 11:00am. Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 
Business Enterprise 
The business enterprise group are holding a „decorate the egg‟ competition again this year.  Please 
see the attached letter from the children. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 31 March 2014. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee 
afterwards. If Parents/Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until Celebration Assembly 
finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire celebration assembly is valued by 
Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 
 

Kiaragh Callan-Blake  Nursery 
For being kind and helpful to 

her peers 

  Tyler Rowley  RW 
For putting super effort into all 

areas 

Alisha Nisa   RB 
For fantastic effort writing a Mothers 

Day poem 

 Whole Class  1C 
For a super Mothers Day 

assembly 

  Akash Singh   1/2L 
For writing a lovely postcard from 

India in Geography 

    Gwen Jones     2S 
For writing an excellent newspaper 

article describing her Mum 

  Omaymah Hussain  3B 
For always learning her 

spellings and times tables 

 Adeeb Chafekar  3/4SS 
For working consistently hard in all 

areas and trying to improve his 
presentation 

   Ubaid Khan   4J 
For superb Mathematics work and 
consistently working hard in every 

lesson 

  Demario Brown   5W 
For an excellent piece of 

descriptive writing in Literacy 

Analice Campbell-Brown  5/6B 
For approaching SAT‟s work with 

determination  

 Serina Aoulik    6S 
For working hard in Literacy 

lessons 

 



 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 2S 
Spick and Span 6S 
Movement Bird 4J 

Gymnastic Monkey 3/4SS 
Attendance RW 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 1C   Runners up –  1/2L 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the „Kind and Thoughtful‟ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 31 March 2014. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
School Dinners price increase as from Monday 28 April 2014 
As from Monday 28 April 2014 Birmingham City Council will increase the price of school dinners to 
£2.05 per day, £10.25 per week.  Milk will remain at 14p per day, 70p per week. The correct money 
should be given to the class teacher on a Monday morning, in an envelope clearly labelled with your 
child‟s name and class on. 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your 
children to come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

Easter Holiday 

 
Children break up on 
Friday 11 April 2014 

and return on 
Tuesday 29 April 2014 

 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Executive Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 
Cimorah-Lei Gordon 

For always showing a kind and 
caring nature 

Syed Rahman 
For playing nicely in the 
playground and avoiding 

arguments 


